EMu Slice Test Meeting – minutes dd. Oct 10, 2004

· On Friday we managed to get TF-triggered, cosmics data from the S-Link all the way in a DAQ column consisting of the official RU, BU and FU. The test was successful and the DAQ group could see our events and apply backpressure when needed. Unfortunately the FU data rate was very low (~100kb/s). Increasing this rate whiles us (EMU) reducing the trigger rate are the next things on our agenda. In the mean time, Dan Holmes provided a few configuration scripts that would allow us to change the trigger rate of the SP.
· Alex Madorsky and Armando need 1-2 days to reinstall and reconfigure the HV rack. Since this needs the presence of Alex we agreed that this will take place by the end of this week. The alternative would be ~February 2006.
· Jinghua Liu and Martin von der Mey have spent a significant amount of work on the Rice TMB-MPC tests. A few issued that were find earlier last week are solved. Paul Padley will write a report on this and will have it sent around this week.
· Martin is working on HALifying the TMB code which is almost finished. As part of the 904-test suite, he has also started to convert the Fortran based test code from UCLA to the PeripheralCrate library. Also relevant to the 904/test environment is the continuing work he does on the HyperDAQ GUI.
· As mentioned in the previous meeting Jinghua and Martin have had a meeting with Alex Madorsky about the ALCT class in the Peripheral Crate library. Martin will investigate whether JAL is a proper alternative to use for the JTAG interfacing. (Darin Acosta noted that, in fact, JAL originally was based on Alex’s ALCT code!)

· Jinghua and FG will meet with Valery Sytnik this week to discuss the DCS implementation alternatives for the new crate controller. This would also be an opportunity to discuss other DCS related integrations such as the CRB control and possibly the Maraton LV supply.

· Fred and FG discussed the proposed plans for integration YE+1 to the Slice Test. The old Wiener Crate, which serves ME+3, would be replaced by a production crate. The Wiener crate could then be used to commission parts of the Slice Test sector on YE+1. Alex Madorsky brought a 2nd Peripheral backplane which would be used in the ME+3 production crate.

· The alternative LV supplies that should power new production crates have been delayed in its delivery. Fred will investigate other alternatives and see whether the Maraton is available for use.
· Oana Boeriu has worked on the PCrateId/CSCid to Chamber mapping together with Igor. At the meeting it was not fully clear what such a mapping would be like. FG will send out the document that has been used so far. Alex Tumanov mentioned that software (in the old ORCA framework) exists and will help Oana with this.
· Alex Tumanov has been for a software meeting at Fermilab and will update us on the offline software status during the next Slice Test meeting.

· Karoly Banicz has started his work on converting our local DAQ software to the XADQv3 platform. Since most of the modules are standard Global DAQ modules this should only involve the EmuRUI and DDUReadout packages. FG mentioned that a new DAQkit release is imminent and may be considered as our base-line for the time being.
· Stan Durkin has sent three (four?) new crate controllers to CERN. Those will replace the existing two that are used at the SliceTest for the MPC-TMB test and in B904 for the controller software development.

